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Attendance This Week 

Whole School 99% 

Reception 94% 

Year 1 97% 

Year 2 99% 

Year 3 96% 

Year 4 96% 

Year 5-6 97% 

Dear Parents, 

Our Assemblies continue to have focus 

upon change and managing our feelings 

and emotions. 

Thank you to our Year 5-6 pupils who did 

an excellent job sharing their insights 

and experiences about managing feelings. “Embracing Change” and “Be the 

Pond” were strong messages. Well done Agatka and Orla who also shared 

their Bucket Filler creations and explained their thinking so well. 

At AFNORTH we want to teach all of our children good coping and regula-

tion strategies so they can help themselves when they experience anxiety 

and stress. In the classroom, sometimes children panic when faced with a 

tricky learning problem or challenge. In the playground children have to 

learn to manage conflict and differences of opinion. As a staff we have 

looked at different ways to approach this and have decided to adopt the 

programme “Zones of Regulation”.  

The “Zones of Regulation” shows chil-

dren that everyone has big feelings 

sometimes and offers a range of strat-

egies to help them navigate them. By 

teaching children how to cope with 

these feelings, we hope they will in turn become better at tackling learning   

challenges and build stronger resilience so they don’t give up so easily when 

faced with difficulty. We plan to launch the programme on Wednesday 9th 

October with an art activity with parents. We will confirm this with you 

next week as it is dependent on the arrival of materials. 

https://zonesofregulation.com/  

Debbie Taylor, Teaching and Learning Advisor, visited us this week and spent 

time working with staff on Adaptive Teaching strategies. This included a 

Staff Meeting, planning with teachers and working in our classrooms. Debbie 

works across many of our schools and is always highly complimentary about 

AFNORTH, our pupils and practices. Have a lovely weekend  

DATES TO NOTE 

September 

30 Orange Shirt Day 

30 Y4-6 Parents Lunch 

October 

3 Pretzel Sale 

4 Terry Fox Run   

14-18  SCHOOL CLOSED 

November 

6,7  Parent Teacher Progress 

 Meetings 

27 School Closed 

February 

20 Family Steam Night 

       Aled, Victoria, Antoni, Eliza S., Maja, Joshua C., 

Ginevra,  Henry, Shiv, Jonah, Cinar, Sofia,      

Oscar C-T., Martin 

AFNORTH Fayre 
Volunteer Sign Up 

AFNORTH Fayre 
Stall Holder Sign Up 

WANTED Boxes of Tissues 

We would very much appreciate 

if your child could bring a box of 

tissues to share with the class. 

https://zonesofregulation.com/
https://forms.gle/bciXB3VoffFm6NHH6
https://forms.gle/bciXB3VoffFm6NHH6
https://forms.gle/6LEqrcZi9s4qj13P8
https://forms.gle/6LEqrcZi9s4qj13P8


ORANGE SHIRT DAY—Each year in Canada, September 30 marks the National 

Day for Truth and Reconciliation (also known as Orange Shirt Day). 

The day honours the Indigenous children who were sent to residential school and 

never returned home. During this day, we also honour the Survivors of residential 

schools, as well as their families and communities. Public commemoration of the 

tragic and painful history and ongoing impacts of residential schools is a vital com-

ponent of the reconciliation process. 

School Governance Committee (SGC) Update 

  

The SGC met in full committee format for the first time this academic year on 

Friday 20th September. We welcomed 6 new members to the committee, includ-

ing representatives from GK and our international community – the SGC cannot 

operate without the amazing volunteer commitment and ethos of our governors. 

We were updated by the Headteacher on the situation within the British Section 

and their improvement plans for this year. The SGC agreed to adopt a new, more 

delegated structure, and the governors are now assessing the school’s plans with 

a view to deciding how best we can perform our role of providing both challenge 

and support. We are proud of our contribution to improving school policy with the 

adoption of the Bereavement policy, which was developed by a governor. This is a 

great example of how our combined efforts, skills and experiences collaborates 

with our school the best possible place that it can be for our children. 

 The minutes are being drafted now and will be published on the school website as 

soon as possible. The committee will next meet together in Jan 2025, but gover-

nors are at work in cooperation with the school leadership team each week.   









Sunbeams have been super mathematicians this week! We 

always help Mrs Craven count how many children are here 

each day and we love to sing counting songs before home 

time. We have also been doing a lot of sorting, grouping 

items by shape or colour and beginning to recognise    

numbers up to 5!  



Reception Our Reception friends have been focussing on counting and 

sorting this week. Looking at a range of items from our class 

and organising them into different groups, sometimes by size 

or colour and even shape! We continued this interest in the 

forest by gathering lots of fallen leaves into an enormous line. 

We looked at the similarities and differences between each 

item we found. Finally we counted how many we had in our line, 

we made it all the way up to 100! A key skill in all of our maths 

this week was the opportunity and enjoyment of collaborating 

with our wonderful friends, we are really getting great at this 

vital social skill!  



Year 1 have been talking about directions this week. We made a 
giant map of Brunssum on the playground and practiced using the 
directions forwards, backwards, left, right and stop. In maths we 
have been practicing using part-whole models. We then learnt 
how to use a part-whole model to write a number sentence. In our 
writing books we have been retelling the beginning of the story of 
the Gingerbread man. Well done everyone!  



This week Year 2 have been thinking 
about our feelings and what makes us 
worried. We read a lovely book that 
helped us to think about our worries 
and how to deal with them.  

We wrote our worries down and 
thought about how we can deal with 
them in an effective way  



Year 3's baking journey continued this 

week.  The children did a great job thinking of 

their own ingredients to include. Thank you to 

parents for sending them in!  There were 

some great imaginative choices.  We did 

some fantastic work on evaluating whether 

we thought our choices were successful and 

deciding if we would make different choices 

next time.  The children did a wonderful job 

using words like texture and appearance to 

describe how the additions worked.   

We have also been working on our noun 

phrases in literacy, using them to describe 

fantastic beasts.   'Magizoology' is a word in 

the book and we had to work out what it 

meant. 

Year 3 



"This week, we have been focusing on feelings and emotions.  We 

enjoyed listening to the story 'The Way I Feel' and then thought of 

different emotions - nervous, calm, aggressive, disappointed and lots 

more.  We sorted these emotions into different zones - happy zone, 

wobbly zone, angry zone and a low zone. It was a bit tricky to some-

times agree because some of us had different ideas and opinions.  We 

did lots of talking together and ended up with success. In English, we 

have finished our robot story writing.  We are proud of our work and 

are looking forward to publishing them to make a class book. We have 

designed our own 3D junk robots.  They are very creative - now we 

need to start collecting our materials to get started. We are enjoying 

the Rhinestone Reader challenge and some of us are already on the 

second book!" Reported by Jonah and Agatka  

Year 4 



Year 5-6 

Year 5/6 enjoyed researching plant adap-

tations during Science this week. They 

used their skills of reading and research 

to answer specific questions such as 

where a plant lives and the conditions it 

likes; the adaptations it has made; and 

how these adaptations help it to survive. 

We had to use our higher order thinking 

and reading skills in order to be able an-

swer these questions. In Computing, we 

looked at the concept of systems and in-

put and output. Mr Berlin visited our 

class to talk about Banned Books Week, 

which was very interesting to hear about. 

We finished the week off with another 

fun session in the JFC pool! This is just 

SOME of our week!   

Well Done to our eleven Student Council Candidates. 

You all delivered great speeches outlining why you should 

be elected. 



LUNCH 
AIS Website-Catering Link  

Looking for suggestions 

for your child’s lunchbox… 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/

healthier-lunchboxes  

https://afnorth-is.com/catering-2/
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes


Linked to the book “Have You Filled a Bucket To-
day?” by Carol McCloud our Bucket Filler Award rec-
ognises positive behaviours e.g. kindness, respect, 
responsibility, resilience as well as hard work and 
achievement. 

Everyone carries an invisible bucket that holds our 
good thoughts and feelings. When our buckets are 
full, we feel happy and when our buckets are empty, 
we feel sad. 

Our actions and words can either fill a bucket or 
dip into it. We fill buckets when we do and say 
things that are kind, considerate, caring, and re-
spectful. But if we are inconsiderate or disrespect-
ful, we dip into buckets and remove those good 
feelings.  

Click here for the story. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9TS7SyJN__s


LABEL LABEL LABEL 

 

Please assist us in preventing items being lost or 

misplaced by labelling your child’s belongings 

e.g. items of clothing, footwear, bags, 

packed lunch boxes/containers.  Please also 

impress on your child that they should take 

responsibility for their own items.   

NO NUTS 

We have a number of children with 

a nut allergy and we therefore ask for 

no nuts or products containing nuts to 

be brought into the school. Thank you 

for your cooperation.  

END OF THE DAY CHANGES 

If you are making changes to your child’s routine e.g. Parent 
Pick Up rather than the bus we request that these changes 

are sent via email to: 

TO: british.office@afnorth-is.com 

CC: class teacher 

CC: firstname.lastname@afnorth-is.com (teacher) 

These changes MUST be made before 1000 

FOR YOUR CHILD’S SAFETY WE ASK THAT CHANGES 
TO ROUTINES ARE KEPT TO A MINIMUM 

REMINDERS 

PE SHOES (Y2-Y6) 

Please ensure your child has a separate 

pair of shoes for PE/Gym lessons with 

Coach Guest. Shoes should 

have non-marking soles. 

WATER BOTTLES 

Children are encouraged to bring a filled 

water bottle to school every day and to 

keep hydrated during lessons.  The children 

have access to chilled water fountains to 

top up their bottles.  Children should take their bot-

tle home each night to be washed.  permitted.  Cans 

and bottles of carbonated drinks, including energy 

drinks, are not permitted in school. 

PERSONAL ITEMS 

Children should NOT be bringing any-

thing to school other than essential 

items or requested by the teacher to 

support their learning. Please ensure 

unnecessary items do not slip into 

bags e.g. toys, pokemon cards. 

Reception –Year6  

School Day 0900-1530 

Drop off from 0845.   

Please note there is no supervision 
prior to this time. 

Pick Up at Main Gate 

Reception/Year 1 1525  Year 2-6 1530 

Sunbeams  

Session 0900-1200 

Drop off from 0855  Pick up at 1200 

Location for Drop Off and Pick Up is at the Flagpoles.  

During periods of inclement weather please wait inside the 
main entrance (in the well area under the stairs or when this 
area is in use please wait outside the British Office). Staff 
will collect/deliver the children to you. There is no need to 

sign in 

EDC Pick Up 1500 or 1525-Children will be brought to the 
gate.  

Times and locations are related to supervision and to avoid       
congestion outside of Sunbeams.  

Parent Drop Off and Pick Up Times 



Autumn Term 

August 19 School Opens 

September 11 1400 Dismissal 

September 16 STAFF DAY-NO SCHOOL for Children 

October 14 to October 18 SCHOOL CLOSED 

October 21 School Opens 

November 6-7 1230 Dismissals (Parent Conferences) 

November 27 STAFF DAY NO SCHOOL for Children 

December 20 toJanuary 3 SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Spring Term 

January 6 School Opens 

January 22 1400 Dismissal 

January 27 STAFF DAY-NO SCHOOL for Children 

March 3 to March 7 SCHOOL CLOSED 

March 10 School Opens 

March 26 1400 Dismissal 

April 14 to April 25 SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Summer Term 

April 28 School Opens 

May 29 STAFF DAY NO SCHOOL for Children 

June 9 SCHOOL CLOSED 

June 21 LAST DAY 1230 Dismissal 


